
FOIA PUBLIC RECORDS REQUEST REPORT (PRR) 

CORRESPONDENCE WITH ELECTION INFLUENCING ORGANIZATIONS 

 

Summary:  Public Records Requests were sent out to all 16 Nevada counties 

and Carson City.  Responses were received from 10 recipients.   

Clark, Douglas, Esmerelda, Lyon, Mineral, Storey and Washoe Counties have 

never replied. 

6 Recipients reported they had no correspondence with these groups. 

4 Recipients requested an extended date to reply. 

Eureka met their extended date, stating they had no correspondence with these 

groups 

Nye and White Pine Counties have responded with documentation which is 

being reviewed. 

Carson City has passed their extended date without any contact. 

Carson City 

On or about February 16, 2024 a FOIA PRR was sent to Scott Hoen, Clerk 

Recorder, Carson City Election Department requesting copies of any 

correspondence, including, but not limited to, emails, letters, meeting notes, or 

call notes between employees of Carson City and employees of the US Alliance 

for Election Excellence and/or The Elections Group. 

On March 8, 2024, an email response was received from Benjamin Johnson, 
stating “I anticipate being able to respond with any records by April 12, 2024 
by 5pm with any records, if any exist.” 

Churchill County 

On or about February 16, 2024 a FOIA PRR was sent to Linda Rothery 

Clerk /Treasurer, Churchill County, requesting copies of any correspondence, 

including, but not limited to, emails, letters, meeting notes, or call notes 

between employees of Churchill County and employees of the US Alliance for 

Election Excellence and/or The Elections Group. 

On March 13, 2024, an email response was received from Linda Rothery, Clerk  
/Treasurer, Churchill County, stating “No employee from my office had 
communications with either the US Alliance for Election Excellence or The 
Elections Group.” 

 



Elko County 

On or about February 16, 2024 a FOIA PRR was sent to Election Department, 

Elko County, requesting copies of any correspondence, including, but not 

limited to, emails, letters, meeting notes, or call notes between employees of 

Elko County and employees of the US Alliance for Election Excellence and/or 

The Elections Group. 

On March 12, 2024, an email response was received from Esther Rigby, Deputy 

Clerk, Elko County Clerk’s Office, stating “We, at the Elko County Clerk’s office 

in the elections department, ran a search for the requested groups and show 

no correspondence for the date range of January 1, 2023, to present.” 

Eureka County 

On or about February 16, 2024 a FOIA PRR was sent to Katherine J. Bowling 

Clerk Recorder, Eureka County, requesting copies of any correspondence, 

including, but not limited to, emails, letters, meeting notes, or call notes 

between employees of Eureka County and employees of the US Alliance for 

Election Excellence and/or The Elections Group. 

On March 11, 2024, an email response was received from Ashley E. Kemp, 

Administrative Legal Secretary, Eureka County District Attorney’s Office, 

stating “This Office will provide you with an update on or before Thursday, 

March 21, 2024. If you have any questions, please direct them to 

DA@EurekaCountyNV.gov.” 

On March 19, 2024, an email was received from Ashley E. Kemp, 

Administrative Legal Secretary, Eureka County District Attorney’s Office, 

stating “After diligent searches by multiple individuals in the Eureka County IT 

Department and the Eureka County Clerk Recorder’s Office, no records 

responsive to your request were located.  Eureka County considers this records 

request closed.” 

Humboldt County 

On or about February 16, 2024 a FOIA PRR was sent to Tami Spero 

County Clerk, Humboldt County, requesting copies of any correspondence, 

including, but not limited to, emails, letters, meeting notes, or call notes 

between employees of Humboldt County and employees of the US Alliance for 

Election Excellence and/or The Elections Group. 

 

On March 11, 2024, an email response was received from Jessica Koepke 
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Deputy Clerk, Humboldt County, stating “Humboldt County Clerk has not had 

any correspondence with the Elections Group or the US Alliance for Election 

Excellence since January 1, 2023.” 

Lander County 

On or about February 16, 2024 a FOIA PRR was sent to Molly Gonzalez 

County Clerk, Lander County, requesting copies of any correspondence, 

including, but not limited to, emails, letters, meeting notes, or call notes 

between employees of Lander County and employees of the US Alliance for 

Election Excellence and/or The Elections Group. 

 

On March 7, 2024, an email response was received from Molly Gonzalez,  

County Clerk, Lander County, stating “we have not had any contact or any type 

of correspondence with either of these groups in Lander County, Nevada.” 

 

Lincoln County 

On or about February 16, 2024 a FOIA PRR was sent to Lisa C. Lloyd 

County Clerk, Lincoln County, requesting copies of any correspondence, 

including, but not limited to, emails, letters, meeting notes, or call notes 

between employees of Lincoln County and employees of the US Alliance for 

Election Excellence and/or The Elections Group. 

On March 7, 2024, an email response was received from Lisa C. Lloyd, Lincoln 

County Clerk stating “I do not have the information requested as we haven’t 

corresponded with either the US Alliance for Election Excellence or the 

Elections Group.” 

Nye County 

On or about February 16, 2024 a FOIA PRR was sent to Mark Kampf 

County Clerk, Nye County, requesting copies of any correspondence, including, 

but not limited to, emails, letters, meeting notes, or call notes between 

employees of Nye County and employees of the US Alliance for Election 

Excellence and/or The Elections Group. 

 

On March 12, 2024, an email response was received from Mark Kampf, 

County Clerk, Nye County, stating “Pursuant to NRS 239.0107.1.c.1., notice is 

hereby given that this office is unable to make any public records available at 

this time, and the earliest date and time that this office reasonably believes any 

public records may be available is on or before the close of business on 

4/11/2024. If any public records are not available on or before 4/11/2024, 

this office will provide to you, in writing, an explanation of the reason the 

public records are not available and a date and time after which this office 



reasonably believes the public records will be available. This office will make 

reasonable efforts to identify any applicable records and respond to your public 

records request as expeditiously as possible.” 

On March 20, 2024, an email was received from Mark Kampf, County Clerk, 

Nye County, stating “The information you requested can be found in the below 

links to the .pst files.” 

Pershing County 

On or about February 16, 2024 a FOIA PRR was sent to Lacey Donaldson, 

Clerk-Treasurer, Pershing County, requesting copies of any correspondence, 

including, but not limited to, emails, letters, meeting notes, or call notes 

between employees of Pershing County and employees of the US Alliance for 

Election Excellence and/or The Elections Group. 

 

On March 15, 2024, an email response was received from to Lacey Donaldson, 

Clerk-Treasurer, Pershing County,  stating “I am in receipt of your request for 

any correspondence I have received and responded to from the US Alliance for 

Election Excellence and/or the Elections Group.  I have not received any 

correspondence from either group, nor have I participated in any calls, etc.” 

 

White Pine County 

On or about February 16, 2024 a FOIA PRR was sent to Nichole Stephey 

County Clerk/Registrar of Voters, White Pine County, requesting copies of any 

correspondence, including, but not limited to, emails, letters, meeting notes, or 

call notes between employees of White Pine County and employees of the US 

Alliance for Election Excellence and/or The Elections Group. 

 

On March 13, 2024, an email response was received from Jasen Hutchens, IT 

Engineer, White Pine County, stating “I am writing to notify you that I will need 

until the 29th of march to complete a thorough investigation into this request.” 

 

On March 15, an email response was received from Jasen Hutchens with 

documents attached. 

 

 

 


